
 

 

ROAD COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

June 5th, 2018 

5:15 P.M. 

 

Present:  John Watley, Glenn Hutto, Mike Jones and Nathan Futch.  Absent:  None.  Also present 

was Jerry W. Taylor, Shorty Matthews, Derek Kennedy, Lane Rugg, Lanny Parker, Paul Riley, 

Charles Sawyer and Stan Smith. 

 

Mr. Watley called the meeting to order.  Mr. Watley led the group in prayer. 

 

Motion Mr. Hutto, seconded by Mr. Jones and declared adopted by unanimous roll call 

vote of the Committee to approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mr. Hutto, seconded by Mr. Jones and declared adopted by unanimous vote to 

approve the minutes of the April 2nd, 2018 meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.   

 

Motion Mr. Hutto, seconded by Mr. Jones to recommend to the full jury to assist the 

Village of Junction City with bush hogging, replacing a culvert on 7th Street and repairing 

pot holes on Stateline Road and Pine Street with the Village of Junction City to pay for the 

materials.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 

Mr. Rugg addressed the committee concerning a piece of road department equipment.  The 

motor burned up in the roller that the road department was using.  The roller is an early 1970’s 

model and the motor has already been rebuilt once.  Motion Mr. Hutto, seconded by Mr. Jones 

to recommend to the full jury to bid out or obtain quotes on the purchase of a tandem 

roller with two vibrating roller drums.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 

Paul Riley, Riley Company of Louisiana, addressed the Road Committee concerning his 

company’s role as Parish Engineer.  Mr. Riley states that his company can do as much or as little 

as the jury wants.  Mr. Riley discussed the current priority list and how it can be simplified.  Mr. 

Riley also discussed with the committee who can actually compile a priority list.  No action 

taken. 

 

There being no further business to come before the committee, Mr. Watley declared the 

meeting adjourned upon motion by Mr. Hutto and duly seconded by Mr. Jones on this the 

5th day of June, 2018. 

 

    John Watley, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary-Treasurer 


